CITY OF PARKER
REGULAR MEETING MINUTES
HELD AT 1001 W. PARK ST, OCTOBER 15, 2024 — 5:30 PM

Mayor Andrew Kelly called the meeting to order with invocation followed by the Pledge of
Allegiance.

The following were present: Mayor, Andrew Kelly, Councilmembers Tonya Barrow, Ron Chaple,
John Haney, Acting City Clerk Donna Perdue, City Attorney Tim Sloan.

ITEMS FROM THE AUDIENCE (Non-Agenda)
Mr. Joe Jegg shared concerns with the Council and passed out documentation for review.

Ms. Anna Marie Morris, 129 N. Lakewood Dr, reminded the community about local events and
provided details.

AGENDA

Approval of Council Meeting Minutes

A motion to approve the minutes from September 16, 2024, September 17, 2024, and October
1, 2024, was made by Councilmember Barrow; seconded by Councilmember Haney. The motion
was carried with all voting in favor; 4-0.

Variance Request — 4705 E 6" St
Item was not discussed and was moved to a future Council meeting.

Contract and Bait Station at Earl Gilbert Park

Mr. Paul Buholz was present to discuss the contract relating to the location and the bait station
located at Earl Gilbert Park. Mr. Buholz requested specific changes be made to the language
contained within the contract. After discussion, a motion was made to have the City Attorney,
Mr. Tim Sloan, update the language in the contract and bait station by Councilmember Barrow;
seconded by Councilmember Chaple. The motion was carried with all voting in favor; 4-0.

DISCUSSION ITEMS BY COMMISSIONERS

Councilmember Chaple had questions regarding the water loss report and discussed the plaques
on the memorial wall in addition to community events happening.

Councilmember Haney inquired about the status of the City Clerk position and interviews.

Councilmember Barrow reminded the community about the Christmas tree lighting.

Mayor Kelly shared information about the Youth Alliance hosting a Fishing Rodeo. Mayor offered
for Council consideration to move 4.6 million in savings to a higher yield account. A motion to



move the funds into a higher yield account was made by Councilmember Barrow; seconded by
Councilmember Haney. The motion was carried with all voting in favor; 4-0.

Mayor Kelly and City Attorney, Tim Sloan, shared information for Council consideration of a new
backhoe for Public Works.

With no further discussion the meeting adjourned at 6:17 P.M.
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